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Welcome to
Oklahoma Uniform Building Code Commission

The mission of the Oklahoma Uniform Building Code Commission is to establish
minimum statewide codes affecting or relating to the built environment for the
protection of life and property, to be utilized throughout the state, assuring public
health, safety, and welfare.

UPDATE - RULEMAKING ACTION

The omnibus joint resolution that contained our rules was approved by the Oklahoma
House of Representatives, but was not addressed by the Senate before the Legislature
adjourned. Because no final action was taken by the Legislature, the Governor had the
authority and has signed a Governor's Declaration approving our rules. The new rules
will go into effect November 1, 2015. Click the link below under the "OUBCC
Rulemaking Action" to see the modifications made.

OUBCC Rulemaking Action

The OUBCC began the rulemaking process to update the adopted commercial codes
found in Chapter 20 (Adopted Codes) of our rules in 2014. Technical committees met,
reviewed codes and made recommendations to the Commission for changes to the code
and existing rules. These recommendations included moving from the 2009 to the 2015

editions of the International Building Code® (IBC®), International Existing Building

Code® (IEBC®), International Fire Code® (IFC®), International Fuel Gas Code®
(IFGC®), International Mechanical Code® (IMC®), and International Plumbing
Code® (IPC®); as well as moving from the 2011 to the 2014 edition of the National
Electrical Code® (NEC®).

The public comment submission for these rules was from Monday, January 5, 2015
through Tuesday, February 3, 2015. A public hearing was held on Tuesday, February
17, 2015. The public hearing was open to anyone who wished to address the OUBCC

regarding the rules. Based on both written and verbal comments, the OUBCC made
some modifications to the proposed rules. The final version of the rules was submitted
to the Governor and Legislature utilizing the State's online filing system on February

26, 2015. If the rules are approved they will be effective November 1, 2015. The
Legislature has until the end of session to make a determination on these rules.

Click Here to review the final version of these rules as
submitted to the Governor and Legislature on February 26,
2015.

Click Here to review the Rule Impact Statement regarding these rules.

Free Continuing Education Classes

The OUBCC has scheduled several training classes. Each class is free, however; there
may be fees for classroom materials such as a workbook. These classes will be held

around the state in multiple locations.
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